MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 04.10.16
10.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas, Mike Tregenza, John Ellis Williams, Sion Ifor Williams.
10.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, Catrin Edwards, John Ceri Evans, Sian Edwards, Margretta Cartrwright, Eryl Jones-Williams.
10.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
There were no announcements to make.
10.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on September 6th were found to be correct. 
10.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 9.9 (D) the Chairman reported that he had not, as yet purchased a new rubbish bin for the new play park because he had been looking into prices by various companies. It was agreed to purchase a recycable rubbish bin and that the Clerk contacts Gwynedd Council to ask if it would be possible to draw up a contract with them so as to get this bin emptied on a regular basis.

10.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matter.
10.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 7th.10-12. Snowdonia Planning as observer.  1.30-5. Licensing, Dolgellau. 8th. 9.30-12.30. Care changes, Dolgellau. 12th. 9.30-2.30. Gwynedd Community Health Council, Tremadog. 13th. 5-9.30 pm. South Snowdonia Access, Barmouth. 15th. 7-9.30. Dyffryn Village Hall. 16th. 9.30-2.30. Older Peoples Forum, Porthmadog. 19th. 1.30-5.00. Merioneth area Forum, Dolgellau. 19th 7.00pm. Dyffryn Ardudwy youth club. 730-9.00 Regeneration Group, Cadwgan Hotel. 20th. 9.30-1.00 Housing, Blaenau Ffestiniog. 20th 2-3.30 Merioneth Access Group. 4-5. Ysgol Ardudwy. 21.9.30-1.00. Depravation of Liberty training. 6.30-10.00. One Voice Wales, Dolgellau. 22nd 1.30-4.30. Alltwen Hospital  investigations. 23rd. Local meeting re care. 27th 9.00-3.00  Education-Social services scrutiny , Caernarfon. 

The Snowdonia National Park planning committee approved the application for a Kebab take-away in Dyffryn Ardudwy provided that the applicants can come to an agreement with the planners regarding the flue pipes.

As I have reported previously there are plans to change the care provisions to meet the needs of the clients and the new Care and Wellbeing Act. I have been promised that efforts will be made to attract more carers in the Meirionnydd area where there are shortages. There is also a new carers pathway and local people are taking advantage of this with one local carer passing her grade 3 nurse qualifications. The Gwynedd committee of the CHC is pushing for improved local services without the need to travel long distances to A&E hospitals, Alltwen is leading the way with this.  Off road bikers and 4 x 4's are still causing problems for local landowners and the police is now confiscating vehicles. The reduction in Gwynedd footpath staff is not helping. The former footpaths officer for Gwynedd, David Coleman, retired, has now joined the South Snowdonia Access Forum. I raised the issue of in adequate signs to and from the new bridge in Talybont and was promised that new signs would be placed in the area. Again shortage of staff is a problem. There is now an active group on the village hall committee. A joint meeting between the village hall and the CCTV group has now been fixed for 17 November. Members of the Older Peoples Forum are not happy that the meetings have been reduced from 6 to 4 and feel that there is insufficient time to go into problems in detail. Lord Dafydd Elis Thomas and Sian Gwenllian answered questions and both said that health care and transportation with proper connections were their priorities. The Welsh Language and regeneration projects were given to members. In Barmouth the local town council were active in taking over many functions from Gwynedd in due course. Youth club leaders are to investigate marks made on the village hall floor by footwear. The Regenerataion group gam will be at the village hall on 21 October. The chairman Andy Gittins has resigned. 
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At a CCG meeting in Blaenau Ffestiniog, the Welsh Government is to cut the finances to tenants participation groups and at the same time open up the grants to private tenants. The Meirionnydd access group meetings have also reduced from 6 to 4 with the problems being parking on pavements and dropped kerbs being blocked. I was very impressed with the Alltwen Hospital and Gwynedd council staff who look after the elderly with priority given to the wishes of the client/patients. There are plans for area education committees to take the burden of administration away from head teachers who are having to teach, administer and lead their schools. Exams results in Gwynedd were very good. I want to congratulate the organisers of recent football games in Dyffryn that raised £2,000 for the air ambulance. The group want new equipment and it was suggested that their organisers liaise with the football club and regen group or hold an event to raise money for themselves. I am available on 242758/07796833767 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
10.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS

None come to hand since last meeting
Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
10.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Business Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £15,958.16 since the start of the new financial year and this was £563.84 less of expenditure than was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   CCTV cameras

Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that a meeting had been arranged between the above and the village hall committee for the 17th November. 
C   Village Hall
The Members were informed that a meeting of the above committee had been held on the 15th of last month and that the new caretaker Mr. Jonathan Ensor had started. It was also reported that the new sign for the above is nearly ready.

D Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
Cllr. Catrin Edwards reported that he had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and he reported as follows - that the bus shelter in Talybont was fine, the bus shelter in the village was fine as were the bus shelters at Glas Gors and Ystumgwern but there was concern that marks were left on the perspect after selotape removal of posters, Penybont garden looked very tidy, the public cemetery was fine but the path needed cleaning. Llanddwywe cemetery needed tidying up and the grass was untidy, LLanenddwyn cemetery was fine. The old play park was fine and the new play park but there was concern that badgers were making a mess in the corner and it was agreed that it was not very easy to prevent this from happening. Cllr. Catrin Edwards agreed to carry out the inspection again next month and Cllr. Sian Edwards would assist her.

E   Council’s Website 
In the absence of Cllr. Mike Tregenzsa it was not possible to discuss development of the above website.
F   Llanddwywe Church Cemetery 
The Chairman reported that he had met with Pam Odam at the above site and that they had gone around the cemetery and it had become apparent that the Council had been cutting the wrong area in this cemetery and that it was the other side that was the Council’s responsibility. The Clerk read out a report that Ms Odam had prepared following this meeting.
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G   Tapestry
Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he had hanged both tapestries up in the committee room of the hall and he was thanked for carrying out this work. Further to the meeting with Mrs Davenport last month it was agreed to donate £500 to the Wales Air Ambulance and give £200 to Mrs Williams, Tanforhesgan, Ynys for the tapestry. 
H   Remembrance Sunday 
It was reported that the above will be held on the 13th November and that the Chairman is responsible for organizing it. It was stated that the Chairman must first of all contact Rev. Beth Bailey so as to draw up an order of service, purchase 2 wreathes, contact the Police, Mr. Trefor Roberts from the British Legion and ATC Ardudwy. The Clerk agreed to contact Ms Ceri Griffith to ask a member of the Harlech Silver Band to play the horn, and it was agreed to put notices in the chapels. The Clerk reported that she had not been able to locate the pamflets of the servide and that she had sent a message to Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas to enquire if he had the pamflets.
I     Eryri Local Development Plan 

The Chairman reported that he had gone through the above together with Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams and had made some comments and that they would be meeting Ms Rebecca Jones from the National Park to discuss these.
J    Meeting with One Voice Wales - Dolgellau 21.9.16
The guest speaker Jonathan Cawley Snowdonia National Park who spoke on Section 106 agreements regarding affordable housing and local occupancy. He said that appeals against the refusal to remove the Section 106 were roughly 50-50 with the larger properties being allowed on appeal and the smaller properties dismissed. He did not agree that there were difficulties in obtaining mortages, this was challenged by many members. The SNP would only allow new affordable houses to be built, applications for larger houses were being refused. Members challenged this as the owners of larger properties were the wealth and job creators. THERE WAS A CALL FOR LOCAL COUNCILS TO SHARE GOOD PRACTICES WITH OTHER COUNCILS. The fees to join One Voice Wales would increase by 3% next year.

Warnings were given to community councils to ensure that whatever they took over from Gwynedd had to be in good condition and that money from Gwynedd should go to local councils that took over functions. A new constitution was being published and there were challenges to some aspects including deputies not being able to vote. There were concerns that training sessions were being held all over North Wales with only 2 in The Institute Caernarfon on 27 October and 24 November, and one on the Law in Bala on Wed 30 November at 6 pm at Hen Blas, Bala. There was widespread concerns over the actions of the new outside auditor for community councils. Members claimed that part time clerks, who were in work, had to travel to Llandudno to meet the new auditors during the day. Examples of challenges to accounts that had been passed by previous auditors making it hard for clerks to understand why. It was agreed that as the issue could lead to clerks resigning then the top officials of One Voice Wales should investigate. Some argued that losing clerks could lead to a 'back door' amalgamation of community councils. Future guest speakers to include health board officials.

10.10  CORRESPONDANCE

A    Boundary Commission 
Received a letter from the above regarding the 2018 review of Parliamentary Constituencies in Wales and asked if the Council had any observations with regard to these changes. It was agreed to oppose these changes.
B    Clarke Telecom
Received a letter from the above stating that they had choosen a site on the land of The Barnes, Talybont as a location to place a mast to receive a better vodafone mobile signal together with various location maps of places that had been considered but deemed not suitable and asking if the Council had any comments regarding this scheme. It was agreed to support this and reply asking what would be the size of the area this mast would cover.
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C   Mr. Darrian Ataei
Received an e-mail from the above asked if the Council would be interested in selling Penybont garden to them as they live next door to the garden in question. It was agreed unanimously not to sell this garden and Cllr. Emrys Jones reported that he had started clearing the site.
D    Snowdonia National Park 
Received a reply from the above regarding planning application “The Old Women’s Institute Hall” Talybont following concerns by the Members that the building works was not keeping to the plans and stating following an inspection that the height and the building is in accordance with the approved plans NP5/58/572.

E   Gwynedd Council - Highways Department

Received a reply from the above regarding matters raised at the last Council meeting regarding bollards that were left by the bridge in Talybont and also that there is some overgrowth between the bridge and the footpath and stating that the inspector has arranged for the bollards to be picked up and taken back to the depot and also that arrangements were in hand for the Works Unit to clear the overgrowth in the coming weeks. Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he had removed the bollards from the site.
10.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £18,230.54 in the current account, £1,319.85 in the play park account, £7,540.38 in the reserve account and £86.55 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Customs & Excise            -  £110.20  - tax on Clerk’s wages

Mrs Annwen Hughes      -  £147.00 (wages) +  £145.04 costs  = £292.04 
Mr. M. J. Kerr                  -   £400.00  - opening of grave re the late Mr. David Eurwyn Williams 

Mr. M. J. Kerr                  -     £80.00  - opening of grave for the ashes of the late Mr. Emrys Owen

Mr. Gary Martayn    -         £364.00 -  grass cutting

Mr. J. Barrott
       -           £60.00 -  eradicate moles

Mrs Eirlys Williams    -       £200.00 -  purchase of tapestry work

Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams       £13.50 -  travelling expenses

Monies received since last meeting
Customs & Excise - £323.60 - V.A.T reimbursement

Applications for financial contributions 
Village Hall Committee        £1,500.00

Wales Air Ambulance              £500.00

ATC  Ardudwy                            £200.00
Teulu Ardudwy                          £200.00
Harlech Leisure Centre             £350.00

Mr. Christian Bowater - None at the moment as the Council are not able to give a financial contribution to an individual and it was agreed that the Clerk asked him to make an application for a contribution through the local football club and this application would be discussed when it was received and not wait until March.
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The Treasurer reported that the external audit had been completed and that she had received the annual return back and the Treasurer went through this form with the Members and it was approved and accepted unanimously by the Members. The Treasurer reported further that some matters arose from this inspection i.e the budget and the budgetary process and these needed to be monitored during the year and to review the budget on a regular basis and that this is minuted regularly. It was agreed that the Treasurer would contact Mr. John Roberts the Internal Auditor with regard to these matters.
Invoices paid since the last meeting

None
10.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Concern was raised at the amount of cars being parked along the side of the road in the village.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN

DATE...................................................................
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